ASCSU Weekly Report 9/1/2009
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
Hope everyone is ready for an exciting year.  I can feel the energy between the administration, faculty, and the students.  Please utilize your Associates and Assistants, do not take all projects on yourself!  Delegate, Delegate, Delegate!  Please feel free to meet with me anytime during the year.  Talk to Kim Grubbs to set up a meeting with me. Here are some things that I have been working on over the summer and the first weeks of school:
· Three main goals this year in ASCSU: 

· Ramride revamp

· Sustainability

· Student involvement

· Ramride: 
· Director -I will bring forth a candidate for ratification for the Director of RamRide this week at Senate.  
· We are no longer using Enterprise for our car rentals and are now getting cars from CSU’s Motor.  
· This year the administration is requiring all directors to donate a night to Ramride as either an assistant or full blown director for the night.  We will be training all Directors September 16th during cabinet.
· Controller: I will bring forth a candidate for ratification for the Controller position this week at Senate. 

· Joyce Berry: Joyce Berry is coming into senate this week to explain the Campaign for CSU.  I hope to have a good representation of ASCSU members, who can ask questions.
· Chain of Command:  Cabinet and anything pertaining to Cabinet, please communicate all issues with Chief of Staff Sellers.  Keep Sellers up to speed on the various programs you are pursuing.  Personal issues will be relayed to me and handled accordingly.
· Building strong alumni relationships: I have been in contact with past ASCSU presidents and members. They have been and are a huge resource.  This year the alumni are looking to partner with an ASCSU member to bring together various lists of alumni members.
· What have I been doing?

· Speeches

· Ramride

· International programs
· Football 101 with Senators help

· Thanks Mohammed for leading the team
· Board of Governors

· ForEverGreen
· USAToday Contract

· Change in contract – 3 years with option of getting out the first year
· Retreat set up

· Working with CU to partner this year at the Capitol

· Native American in state tuition

· Joint letter to CSU/CU before game

· Interviews
· I will be more than happy to create new assistant positions for your department if you feel you need the extra help

· Relay this to Chief Sellers
· ASCSU/Collegian professionalism
· Matt Strauch – Public Relations

· Keeping a Journal:

· I encourage all Directors, on top of your director reports, to keep a journal for your predecessors.

· Retreat

· MANDATORY!

· This is where ASCSU comes together and sets up the goals for the upcoming year and how the year will look.

· Next couple of days look for an email so we can start to set up rooms and meals

· Friday the 25th we will need to be in the ASCSU at 3pm 

· September 25th – September 27th
· Please be safe this year and keep things professional.  You are always being watched by students and non-students alike.
Dates to Remember:

9/4/09 Grill the Buffs

9/9/09 500-600pm ASCSU/Admin Mixer

9/16/09 530-615 Ramride training
9/25-9/27 3pm Retreat
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
Welcome back.  The rush of students to the CSU campus as drastically changed the dynamic of the office.  I am extremely excited about all the prospects for the coming year.  The ASCSU executive has been working diligently over the summer to make sure we have a positive year ahead.  The main thrusts of my efforts have been making sure that we have a stable RamRide program, and the Student Fee Review Board.  I am enthusiastic that both SFRB and the Senate will have a great year.
· SFRB Applications: Friday will be the deadline to turn in fee board applications to me.  I hope to have a great year, but to accomplish that we need to have great board members.  This is a great opportunity for students to take part in, and also a good resume builder.
· First Senate Session: THE FIRST SENATE SESSION OF THE SEMESTER IS THIS WEDNESDAY.  Please be sure to attend.  
· Senate: This week we have 2 guest speakers: Joyce Berry, and Corporal Rodney Smith 

· SFRB: The board will begin meeting next week on Monday at 4pm-7pm.
Dates to Remember

9/2/09 39th Senate 2nd Session (Senate Chambers)- 6:30pm

9/4/09 Last Day to apply for SFRB

9/7/09 SFRB 4pm-7pm

Please have a safe weekend, and enjoy the CU/CSU game.  GO RAMS!

Finance Report – Jake Donovan
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed a total of $1,550 this week to the Multicultural Greek Council for their September 15th Mexican Independence Day Celebration.
· Working closely with the Construction Management BOD, Arabic Club, Graduate Student Writers, Campus Activities, and the Wildlife Disease Association of CSU, to prepare budgets for our September 10th SFB meeting.
Dates to Remember
September 2nd, 2009—First Senate Meeting: Ratification of At-Large SFB  Members
September 3rd, 2009—SFB Training for new board members.
September 10th, 2009—First SFB meeting
September 15th, 2009—Mexican Independence Day Celebration
Controller – TBD
Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
· Meetings: 
· Met with all the directors and started setting up a game plan for their department (see other directors’ reports for more information).
· Meetings with Dan and Tim to set policy and goals for the year.
· Meetings such as with Phoenix Mourning-Star to discuss collaboration with the graduate students.

Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.
ASCSU Retreat September 25th through the 27th 

Academics –Conrad Miller
Hello! Let’s get this year going! I have a good feeling about it, trust me. Below are the goals Academics is working on this semester. Thanks!

· Textbooks

· Textbook Exchange

· All textbooks in the library on reserve

· Library is on board with this, need to see what or if there are problems with instructors getting copies for this…

· Getting textbook orders in on time to save students money

· Will take this issue to CSU Admin
· Student Course Surveys

· Figuring out details on this issue

· Finals Schedule

· Restructure finals so that finals start later in the morning

· Faculty are on board with this

· Will bring this to CSU Admin as previous attempts with the Registrar’s Office

· Updating Senate on Faculty Council issues and decisions which will probably involve:

· Gun Policy

· Consensual Relations Policy

· Other things that might become relevant to students

· SENATORS!!

· Writing legislation

· I have six pieces of legislation vaguely planned out. I need senators and associates to help!! This is easy, but time consuming so I need your help, do it!

· Faculty Council Committees

· There are six committees associated with faculty council that need to be filled by an students at CSU, including Senators. They are:

· Intercollegiate Athletics, Libraries, Strategic & Financial Planning, Teaching & Learning, University Programs and Curriculum Committee.

· All of these count towards your job requirements!

· Let me know of issues you find relating to the academics department! There are many ideas in our student body, find them!!

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· Community Welcome
· Thank you very much to all of those who attended this event. It was a huge success; however, it would have been a little better with more student involvement. 
· If you see Melissa Emerson or her staff, let her know you appreciate her work on this event!
· 3Unrelated 
· Corona Research Work Session. Thank you to Assistant Director Ives, Associate Director Barrell, and a few other students for attending. If you would like to watch this and did not have the opportunity to see it, go to fcgov.com to see the recording.
· If you would like to help out and tell City Staff how you feel about 3Unrelated and share your opinion about what to do with the ordinance, please go to fcgov.com/yourvoice and fill out the survey. It is very important that students fill this out!!!
· I am working on a proposal for 3Unrelated (with the help of many others – thank you) that will be released to media, City Staff, City Council and community leaders this Wednesday at Senate. ASCSU members can see a copy of the draft of this proposal before Wednesday if they talk to me. 
· Lastly, if you would like to get involved with any work regarding 3Unrelated, please talk to me – we have plenty to do!!!
· RamRide
· I will be working a lot this month on getting RamRide on the community’s agenda as well. See me for details.
· Voter Registration
· Senator Ruffin and Assistant Director Ives are working on a recruitment campaign for VoteCSU! and are in the process of choosing a date for our voter registration blitz. 
 Dates to Remember

09/28/2009 – 3Unrelated Round Table Discussion

10/05/2009  – City Council Round Table Event, 3rd Annual 

10/23/2009 – Protest

Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Meeting with Phoenix Mourning-Star and Student Services.

Collaboration of Phoenix and ASCSU on his project.

· First FAC with Int’l Programs office and COICA Friday.

Went very well. Met a lot of int’l students.

· Meet with COICA executive board

· Meet with COICA general assembly.

· Meet int’l students and explain what ASCSU does and how we are a resource for them and how we can help them.

· Greg Mortenson lecture.

· Was invited to the intimate session to meet with him before the main event.

Dates to Remember:

Monday Aug. 31st-Greg Mortenson lecture
Tuesday Sep 1st- meeting with Phoenix Mourning-Star

Thursday Sep 10th- meeting with COICA general assembly

Friday Sep 18- FAC- meet student government night

Date TBD- Meet with COICA exec board
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· Environmental Affairs is well on its away to an eventful year.  The biggest program we are working on right now is Bike to School Day which we are trying to coordinate with FC Bikes as well as the Student Sustainability Center.  This is tentatively scheduled for sometime mid or late September.  We will keep you all updated on the exact date and whether we will need volunteers.

· The Student Sustainability Center… it is up and running, kind of.  They have hired a Director and are working on funding issues at the moment.  If you are interested in knowing more about the SSC or have any ideas for it just let me or one of my assistants know.

· Office campus recycling is still being coordinated.  Both Courtney (Director of Community Affairs) and I have had several meetings over the summer pertaining to it.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· Recruitment for Ram Leadership Team is in full swing. We’re having a barbeque this Thursday afternoon (still trying to set an exact time, see me for details) If anyone is interested in working the grill, chatting up ASCSU to some freshmen, you’re more than welcome!

· We’ll be conducting interviews during the week of the 14th – 18th and could use some help facilitating those. There is a sign-up sheet on Kim’s desk for interviews. For the sake of consistency, talk to me before you sign up so we can go over some specifics about the process. 

· Our second round of interviews will be held on Sept. 24th. Again we could really use some additional facilitators for this interview, and if you’d like to sign up to help out there will be a sheet going around at Senate. 

· If any first year students come into the office looking for leadership development opportunities PLEASE drop a line about RLT. There are handouts in the LD cube, you can give them one of my business cards next to the computer, and let them know that applications are offered online. 

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
· While you were away…Gov. Bill Ritter cut an additional $80 million dollars from Higher Education in early August. The entire cut is expected to be backfilled with stimulus money from ARRA. http://bit.ly/2YDhdJ 
· Higher Ed head hangs it up…David Skaggs, director of the Colorado Department of Higher Education has resigned citing arguments with the Governor and university presidents. http://bit.ly/4o9z75  
· ASCSU Day at the Capitol...is getting re-vamped or dumped. If you feel strongly either way let’s get in contact.

· Welcome back…It has been a good first week back everybody. If you get a chance, say Hi to both of my assistants, Emily and PJ. They’re both intelligent people who are going to do some good work this year. As always, if you have any questions about state government, Gallagher, Tabor, Amendment 23, any of the issues facing higher education in Colorado, please do not hesitate to ask.
 

Marketing –Brian Domann
· Involvement Fair:  Wednesday September 2nd. This years’ involvement fair should be great, we have a new information board, game and a number of great prizes. We still need volunteers for the booth please let me know what times you can help out. 
· Grill The Buffs:  All posters have been designed and distributed. Smaller flyers will be dropped off on Tuesday to all buildings surrounding the plaza.
· Ram Ride:  RamRide should have a new and improved website this week. With the new site we will be able to update content instantly. New sponsorship documents for RamRide will be completed by Wednesday September 2nd.

· Handbook: Planning for next year’s handbook will begin this week. If you have noticed any problems or have any input please let Sarah Cole or myself know.
RamRide –TBD (Report submitted by Tim Sellers)
· Dan, Tim and I alongside the RamRide Associates Kim, Brett and Esther have been splitting up the nightly running of RamRide.

· Working on a plan to streamline the dispatch system in the RamRide office. 

· Working on getting sponsors and donors.

Student Services – April Ragland 
· We really need volunteers for Grill the Buffs! Please sign up for at least one hour. I will be sending around a signup sheet at both cabinet and Senate. If you miss those meetings see April or anyone in the Student Services dept. 
· Positive Impact will start on September 12th at the first home game vs. Weber State. 

Dates to Remember
September 4th 8A.M.- 4P.M.- Grill the Buffs

September 10th 10A.M. -Positive Impact Training session

September 12, September 19th, October 10, October 24, October 31, 

November 27- Positive Impact 

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
